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24th January 2022 
 
 
Dear Parent and Carers 
 

Covid cases update and Class bubbles 
 
 
As you will be aware, we currently have some covid cases across the school, Neptune class went into a 
class bubble on Monday last week.  There has been a slight increase for the number of reported cases, 
this is in part to the higher number of families testing regularly, thank you for your support with this. 
 
We have liaised regularly with Suffolk County Council and report numbers daily with to both Suffolk 
County Council and the Department of Education.   Suffolk County Council have approved all of our 
covid safety measures. 
 
Across the whole school we have 14 confirmed cases, which equates to 15% and therefore the school is 
considered to be on phase 2 under Suffolk criteria.  (10-30% of close contacts within the setting) 
 
In order to maintain a 3 bubble system for Key Stage 1, Saturn and Neptune Class, we may adjust our 
timetable delivery and your child may experience different staffing.  Fortunately at this stage we are able 
to meeting staffing requirement with our existing team. 
 
Returning to bubble systems means that in addition to our regular cleaning schedule, children are kept 
separate at playtimes and lunchtimes.  As an additional precaution we are suspending Wake and Shake 
and after school clubs.   Please note that Thursday KS1 sports club can still continue because this is for 
children already in one bubble.  Equally as Tuition this term is individual this can also continue after 
school on Wednesday.   All other clubs are cancelled. 
 
To support a staggered start to the day, children still may come into school from 8.30am. 
 
Neptune: -enter by class door 
Saturn – enter main front door 
KS1 – enter playground gate/door 
 
Please note your child will go straight to their class bubble base where they will be able to read or 
access RM maths.  If your child is not able to follow school expectations in the classroom, parents will be 
contacted and the child will not be able to attend until the start of the statutory school day. 
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We hope that you will continue to support children’s and staff’s health by regularly testing and by 
observing social distancing at the beginning and end of the school day 
 
Please do continue to contact the school to ensure we have up to date health information. 
 
We do not expect any ill child to complete school work, but it is worth remembering that regular 
homework is set on google classroom and your home learning pack contains log ins for RM maths and 
discovery education, which covers all curriculum subjects and has online reading books. 
 
For families in receipt of free school meals, the same home lunch service is available as in previous 
whole school lockdowns.   The school office will discuss this individually. 
 
We will continue to review all measures closely: and these arrangements will be reviewed on a weekly 
basis. 
 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Cheryl Wass 
Cavendish Church of England School. 


